
City of Boyden 

Minutes of Monthly Council Meeting, October 21, 2020 

 

Mayor Laryl Koerselman called the meeting to order at 11:30 a.m.  

Council members present were Robin Jungers, Dale Winter, and Nathan Alexander.  

Justin Beukelman and Kim Ochsendorf were absent. 

Others present were Colton Meyer, Derek Namanny, Gary Kurth, and city employees Blake Snieder and Tami 

Kamies. 

 

The council had an exploratory discussion with Colton Meyer with NRCS, Gary Kurth with DGR Engineering, and 

Derek Namanny with the Iowa Department of Agriculture about the options the city would have with putting in a 

pond along the southeast edge of town to help with future large rain events.  This would help with flooding within 

the city. This pond would collect the water run-off from the land east of the city. This would also help build up the 

land south of the new addition to help with new homes that could be built in this area.  The pond would also 

provide some recreation activities for people in the area. The city could work with the NRCS and DNR to receive 

grants and funding to do the project.  There will be future further discussion about this project. 

 

Alexander left the meeting at 12:15 

 

With no further business Winter made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Jungers supported.  Motion carried 2-0.  

Meeting was adjourned at 12:40 a.m. 

 

______________________    ______________________ 

Tamara Kamies      Laryl Koerselman 

City Clerk      Mayor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


